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Select Questions and Answers from the conference: 
  
1. Do all companies bidding need to be qualified on a technical and financial 

basis? 
 

All companies wishing to be an operator, either in Timor-Leste or the JPDA, will 
have to be qualified as such. The operator qualification will be conducted on both 
a technical competency basis as well as a financial competency basis. 

 
All other bidding companies will be required to meet minimum financial criteria, 
like a minimum working interest of 5%. 

  
2.   Does a winning company need to "incorporate" the company in Timor-

Leste? 
 

Winning companies must use a Timor-Leste registered company to sign the 
Production Sharing Contract.  The Initial Tender Protocol indicates that a new 
entity incorporated in Timor-Leste; however, the intent is (and the law provides) 
that the Timor registered company may be a uniquely incorporated entity in 
Timor-Leste or may be the registered branch of foreign corporation. 
   

3.   Is a separate company required for each Contract Area? 
 

A company that is successful in bidding for a Contract Area in Timor-Leste will be 
required to establish a company in Timor-Leste. The Timor-Leste company will 
be the entity to sign the PSC with the government.  This entity can be a company 
incorporated in Timor-Leste or may be a Timor-Leste registered branch office of 
a foreign corporation.  The same entity may be used for more than one contract 
area. 

 
Within the Joint Production and Development Area (JPDA) a winning company is 
required under the Timor Sea Treaty to establish a special purpose entity for 
each individual Contract Area. Thus, a company that is successful in two 
Contract Areas will need to establish two separate companies. 
 

 
4.   How large of a task should be anticipated in respect of the requirements of 

having to present the bid summary in Portuguese? 
 

The Timor-Leste Tender Protocol will require that bid summaries be presented in 
Portuguese.  It is anticipated that the bid summary sheet will comprise no more 
than two full pages.  For the JPDA the bid summary will likely be less than 4 or 5 
pages. 

  
 
5.   Will any of the contract areas specify or require a minimum work plan? 
 



There will be no specified minimum work plans.  However, as noted in Section 9 
of the Initial Tender Protocol, the Ministry reserves the right to disqualify any bid 
that does not meet the intent of the bid round.  

  
6.   Will all bids be made public? 
 

According to the governmental decree on the bidding process all bids received in 
response to Timor-Leste’s Contract Areas will be made public. 

 
Within the JPDA, this is currently being discussed and a final position will be 
published in the JPDA bidding direction. 

 
7.   Do prospective bidders need to specify a work program for all three 

periods, or do they only need to specify a work program for the first three-
year period?  

 
Bids should specify suggested work programs for all three periods (years 1-3, 
years 4 & 5, and years 6 & 7).  The guaranteed work program for years 1 to 3 will 
be used to determine the winning bid.  Work program content for the remaining 
two periods will be use to determine a winner should the initial work programs 
end up in a tie.  

 
8.   What sort of weighting between components should companies expect? 
 

The individual weightings for items included in the minimum work program as 
well as the relative weighting between the work program and the Timor-Leste 
content will be published in the final tender protocol. 

 
9.   Will the winning bidder be able to negotiate the terms of the production 

sharing contract? 
 

As specified in the bidding regulations, the winning bidder, by submitting a bid, 
has agreed to sign the PSC as included with the final tender protocol. If upon 
reviewing the model PSC attached in draft to the tender protocol the contractor 
has questions or suggestions these should be submitted as soon as possible so 
that their comments may be included in the determination of the terms and 
details of the final tender protocol and the attached PSC. 

 
10.   Will there be a penalty for nonperformance of the agreed local content and 

training and development items? 
 

Due to the nature of these items, it is the intent of the Ministry to work with the 
contractors to ensure maximum compliance of the agreed contractor commitment 
to local content and the provision of training and development of Timorese 
nationals. 

 
11.   What is the nature of the domestic market obligation? 
 

The domestic market obligation pertains only to crude oil (defined to include 
separated natural gas liquids). In the event that the government finds that there is 
a national need for crude oil and exercises the State’s market option impacted 



contractors in production will be obliged to provide their proportionate share of 
the nation's need at that time at the relevant field export point. The maximum 
contribution from any one contractor is 25 percent. The price will be the same as 
the export valuation determined under the PSC. The contractor is not obliged to 
incur risk and cost for this domestic supply beyond the field export point. 

  
12.   Do environmental standards exist for Timor-Leste? 
 

Within the JPDA there exists a set of proven and workable environmental 
standards.  The Ministry is expected to adopt these standards for work to be 
performed within Timor Leste. 

 
13.   What is expected timing of the announcements the bidding round for 

onshore acreage. 
 

Currently, the government of Timor-Leste expects that upon successful 
completion of the offshore bidding round that it will begin planning for a similar 
offering for onshore acreage. 

 


